Release Date: June 27, 2017

FAIRPORT LIFT BRIDGE REHABILITATION PROJECT



New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) has advised the Village of Fairport that they are in the early stages of developing the design for a major rehabilitation of the NYS Route 250 Lift Bridge over the Erie Canal in the Village of Fairport. The project objective is to repair deteriorated portions of the structure and replace lifting mechanisms to provide a reliable crossing of the canal at this location. NYSDOT anticipates that the project will be put out to bid in August 2018, with commencement of construction as early as January 2019. NYSDOT estimates the bridge will be closed for approximately twelve (12) months.

We are in consistent communication with the NYSDOT and are taking steps to mitigate the impacts to our community. We will be hosting a community meeting with NYSDOT to provide additional information, identify impacts and areas of concern during the closure period and to arrange for additional public outreach as the project develops.

Information about this meeting, as well as updates to the project will be posted to the Village of Fairport Village Website, Village Facebook & Village Twitter page as well as the Fairport Office of Community + Economic Development OCED Website and OCED Twitter page and will be communicated by email. If you wish to subscribe to updates regarding this project, please email fairportoced@fairportny.com.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bryan L. White, Fairport Village Manager or Martha M. Malone, Executive Director of the Fairport Office of Community + Economic Development.

Bryan L. White, ICMA-CM Village Manager 31 S. Main Street Fairport, NY 14450 585.421.3201 blw@fairportny.com www.village.fairport.ny.us



Martha M. Malone
Executive Director
Village of Fairport
Office of Community + Economic Development
31 S. Main Street
Fairport, NY 14450
585.421.3240
marthamalone@fairportny.com
www.fairportoced.org

